
 
 

New Moerlein Schützenfest Kölsch Beer  

Media Release Party! 
 

You are all invited to this exciting event! 
Wednesday, May 18, 2016 

Kolping Center Hall ‐ 6:00 – 9:00 PM 
10235 Mill Rd. / Cincinnati, Ohio  45231 

 

Special Guests & Media Presence 

Blessing of New Beer 

Ceremonial Keg Tapping 

Schützenfest Painting Unveiling 

Schützenfest Banner Unveiling 

Enzian Tanzgruppe 

Kolping Sängerchor 

Wear Your Best German Tracht 

To‐Go Bottle Sales of New Beer 
 

Food and Draft Beer Available at Nominal Cost 

 

 
*Call Jim Slouffman to RSVP: 513‐871‐8447 



COMMUNION SUNDAY 
June 19, 2016 - 11:00 A.M. 

Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd. 

 

 
 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 

CELEBRATION 

 
In addition to honoring all the Kolping fathers at the June Communion Sunday 
Mass, we will also be celebrating the wedding anniversaries of all the Kolping 
couples who have been  married 10, 20, 25, 30, 40, 50, 55, 60, 65 or 70 years 
in 2016. Thus far, we have 5 couples to honor:  
 

55 Years 

Manfred & Regina Schnetzer 
Ted & Mary Tegenkamp 

Gunther & Marilee Uhlhorn 
 

50 Years 

Ferd & Walburga Kappen 
 

25 Years 

 Russell & Barbara Hessler 
    

 
There is still time to call Dianne Schwietering @ 513-353-2112 if you would 
like to celebrate your anniversary at Kolping. Following Mass, a buffet brunch 
will be served. Those celebrating will receive two tickets for brunch in the 
mail prior to the event. 
 
Please come join the honorees and their families for this special day. 
Cost for brunch is $9.50 per person. Children 10 and under – no charge.  
Reservations are necessary. Please call Dianne Schwietering for your 
reservations. Or e-mail me at hes@fuse.net 



Catholic Kolping Society of America -  41st National Convention 

New York, NY   -   September 1-6, 2016 
Tour Number G39848      -    6 Days – 5 Nights – 7 Meals 

 

Day One:  Depart the Kolping Center for Lancaster, PA. Tonight, dinner is included at Hersey Farms before a 

performance of “Samson” at the Sight and Sound Theatre. Following the show, check into a local hotel. D 

Day Two:  Breakfast is included before departing for New York City. This afternoon, admission is included to the National 

September 11 Memorial Museum. This museum serves as the country's principal institution concerned with exploring 

the implications of the events of 9/11, documenting the impact of those events and exploring 9/11's continuing 

significance. Dinner will be on your own this evening. B 

Day Three:  Breakfast is included before departing for a city highlights tour of New York City. This afternoon, 

transportation is provided to a Hudson Riverside dinner & dance at Kolping on Hudson (provided by the convention) B 

Day Four:  You may choose to enjoy an included breakfast at the hotel before departing for brunch at the NY Kolping on 

88th Street. Refresh at the hotel before tonight’s dinner cruise (brunch and dinner cruise provided by the convention) B 

Day Five:  Breakfast is included at the hotel before we spend our last day in New York. Enjoy the city on your own, take 

some last minute photos, or browse in the many shops. This afternoon, we depart for our next overnight stop and 

included dinner. B,D 

Day Six:  Following an included breakfast, we depart for home. B 

 

Tour Package Includes: 

Roundtrip Transportation via Croswell’s Deluxe VIP Motorcoach,  

Five (5) night’s accommodations, Five (5) breakfasts, Two (2) dinners, One (1) Show 

All sightseeing and admissions 

All taxes and gratuities on included meals and lodging 

 All luggage handling 

 

 

Tour Cost per Person: 

$849.00 Double Occupancy 

$799.00 Triple Occupancy 

$1199.00 Single Occupancy 

For More Information or To Make a Reservation, Contact: 

Doris Wilke – 513-521-5019      
 

Cancellation Protection is available to you for $75.00 per person for double or triple occupancy. It is $85.00 for single 

occupancy.  Cancellations with Cancellation Protection will be guaranteed a full refund up to the day before the tour 

departure. Cancellation Protection allows a refund on any unused portion of a tour due to illness or emergency while on 

the tour.  Cancellation protection will be automatically added to your tour. If you do not want Cancellation Protection, 

you may decline when you make your FINAL payment. 

A $100.00 per person deposit is due as soon as possible 

Final payment is due by July 1, 2016 
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NOTICE 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 

of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 

Committee members.  In order that the membership 

can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 

decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 

that the decedent is a member of the Kolping and at 

what time Kolping members should assemble for 

prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by the 

family and the Kolping representatives).  The Board of  

Trustees agreed that this notice should present 

members of the Bereavement Committee who are:  

Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Helene Schrand & 

Doris Wilke 

 

 

Important Phone Numbers 

President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 

V. President – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Membership – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor - Chuck Merk, 513-941-3864 

Schützen Club – Mickey Moore, 513-729-4675 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds Tom Musbach, 513-783-1148 

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 

 

Kolping Golf League 

The Kolping Golf League will start up again on 

Thursday, April 14, 2016.  Play will be held at Beech 

Creek Golf Course at 1831 Hudepohl Lane, 45231.  

The cost is $12.50 for nine holes and includes the 

cart rental.  We play a scramble format with three 

or four golfers per team, depending on how many 

golfers show up.  Teams are determined by the luck  

Of the draw.  Tee time is 9:30.  Please arrive by 9:15.  

Each week, you will have different people on your 

team.  Men and women are welcome and one need 

not be a member of Kolping to participate.  It’s just 

a fun way to spend a Thursday morning!  Contact 

Tom Musbach for more information. (513) 793-1148 

4-H 

Addresses needed It has been a long time since there 

has been any news about 4-H.   We had such a 

great group of children and parents participating in 

4-H during the 70’s, 80’s and early 90’s.Talking to 

some of these people we thought it would be a 

good idea to have a 4-H reunion at the Kolping on a 

Sunday in June.  Parents and Children receiving this 

notice I need your help to get all the addresses of 

all who participated in 4-H during this time.  When I 

get all the addresses, an invitation will be sent to 

everyone.    

If anyone is interested in helping with this project 

please let me know. 

Send your address for your children and any other 

children to: 

Doris Wilke, 5180 Deeridge Lane, Cin. O  45247 or 

Email:  Wilke1115@aol.com 

Phone:  513-521-5019 

****************************************C 

Sick & Shut In’s 
Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Hank Gerbus  

Bill Lunnemann   Barbara Bauer 

Sis & Gene Meister  Evlyn Busam 

Charlie & Marlene Lintz  Irmgard Zerhus 

Liz Kramer   Donna Sunderhaus 

Helga Hermelig   Richard Ellensohn 

  

     Keep all these folks in your prayers.  Send a card, 

stop to visit or give them a call.  It is always nice to hear 

from friends when you are not feeling well 
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Congratulations to all our 

members who are celebrating 

birthdays in May 

May Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

5/1 Koehling Herman 

5/1 Kraeling William 

5/2 Hessler Russell 

5/3 Curley Robert 

5/4 Reifenberger Lynn 

5/5 Talkers Harry 

5/5 Meyer Vincent G. Sr. 

5/5 Meister Zettarose (Sis) 

5/5 Sterwerf Kim 

5/6 Lintz Charles L., Jr. 

5/6 Stricker Therese 

5/6 Stricker Gerald 

5/7 Grinkemeyer Robert 

5/7 Rebholz Richard 

5/7 Spriggs David 

 Oevermeyer Gerhard 

   

5/8 Schulten Werner 

5/8 Schon Vera 

5/8 Tabler Marcella 

5/8 Albers Ben 

5/8 Schmurr John 

5/9 Kinne James 

5/10 Ahrnsen Josef 

5/11 Lahrman Anna 

5/12 Ellers Brian 

5/13 Schlake Agnes 

5/13 Tonyan Mike 

5/13 Moore Lisa 

5/13 Hessler Andrew 

5/14 Ficker Maria 

5/16 Toebben Matt 

5/17 Finke Nancy 

5/17 Goetz Katherine 

5/18 Thiemann Donald 

5/18 DeFranco Daniel 

5/19 Hinnenkamp Michael 

5/20 Luther Kevin 

May Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

5/20 Salemme Tracy 

5/20 St. Charles Daniel 

5/21 Kemper James 

5/22 Biederman David 

5/23 Koehling Joan 

5/23 Schnieder James 

5/24 Koester Gary 

5/24 Kirby Jeremy 

5/25 Abell Lee 

5/26 Resing James C. 

5/26 Probst Dale 

5/26 Hoerstmann Dan 

5/28 Lunnemann Phyllis 

5/29 Meyer Erich 

5/29 Gottenbusch Wilhelm 

5/29 Cissell Jim 

5/30 Ahrnsen Paul 

5/31 Walter Karl 

 

GERMAN DAY WEEK 

 

Wednesday, May 25 at 7 pm:  Keg tapping at the 

Hofbräuhaus, Newport, Kentucky 

Thursday, June 2 at 6 pm: Keg tapping at the Taft 

Ale House 

Saturday, June 4 at 10:30 am: German Day Kickoff 

at Findlay Market 

Sunday, June 5, from 11:00 am to 11:00 pm: 

German Day Celebration at the Hofbräuhaus, 

Newport Kentucky 

 

Help celebrate German Day Week, which 

celebrates the German heritage of the Greater 

Cincinnati area and serves as a fundraiser for the 

German Heritage Museum. Due to the age of the 

log house we are faced with extensive 

repairs/replacement of some logs. For further 

information or raffle tickets contact Manfred 

Schnetzer at 513-923-3743 or Marge Poole at 513-

625-1668 
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What is going on at Kolping? 

I thank Mike Pelzel for his report in previous 

months Bulletins while I was on my winter 

vacation. Mike is a heck of a writer which makes 

me think of retiring so I can concentrate on 

developing my grass cutting skills needed for the 

next 50 years. The Tuesday workers presented me 

with a T-shirt and plaque certifying that I have cut 

grass for the past 50 years at Kolping. I have 

enjoyed it and am still enjoying it as long as my 

body can take the bouncing. Thanks guys. 

The Fish Fry season is behind us and this has 

brought “K” a bonus. Werner Wilke and Dick 

Ellensohn have over the years looked after the 

deep fryers in the kitchen to be sure they operated 

correctly and changed the oil in them when 

needed. Theo Leuker apprenticed this year with 

Werner Wilke on how to filter the oil, change the 

filters and how to maintain the filter pump besides 

cleaning the units. Theo is a welcome new face in 

this capacity because not to many folks volunteer 

for this greasy job. Thanks Theo for your 

willingness to pick a new skill besides keeping the 

patches of lawn behind the building looking good. 

We are in need of some folks who love to apply 

their landscaping skills and an interest in fixing up 

and keeping the flower beds around the building 

looking nice. The Bed on the North end of the build 

really looks rough right now. We could use a small, 

operational rotor tiller that would make the 

cleaning job much easier. Manicured flower bed 

and shrubs give our facility character and appeal. 

Michael Beiter joined the Tuesday crew on his 

Easter break to clean grills and the shop vac 

besides cutting grass.  Boy, we could use a dozen 

young men to do the chores that need to be looked 

after. Thanks Michael for donating a day of your 

school vacation. 

Grass cutting season has opened and we could use 

some folks to operate the riding mowers. 

 

St. Joseph Day  

We thank the people responsible for resurrecting 

the St. Joseph Day celebration. St. Joseph being the 

patron saint of our organization deserves a special 

recognition by us each year.  

Beth & Pete Hoffman along with Ami & Paul 

Ahrnsen (there maybe others involved) resurrected 

the St. Joseph Day celebration for which we are 

very grateful. A statue of St. Joseph was donated to 

“K” by MM Wagner (Mary Margaret Jamison). She 

and Tim Jamison maintained St. George Church on 

Calhoun Str. and MM Wagner rescued this statue 

and she and Tim Jamison decided to donate it to 

Kolping. It is a beautiful piece of art. Tim made a 

carrier for the statue and Paul Ahrnsen and Pete 

Hoffman carried the statue from the hall to the 

Grotto and back into the hall were Deacon John 

Corsen blessed it.  All this took place on March 23, 

prior to the children’s Easter egg hunt. A great big 

thank you to MM Wagner and Tim Jamison. (To 

bad we can’t publish a picture of the statue.) 

Beside the beautiful Grotto we now have a room 

size statue of St. Joseph.  

 

Available to us 

Recently I have been asked whether we have wall 

space for a mural that was painted by a “K” 

member of the granite statue that is and has been 

standing on the square between the International 

“K” office and the church of the Minorites in 

Cologne, Germany. The mural was painted from a 

postcard however it was enlarged by the artist so it 

is 63 ½”w X 104”l.  It is bigger than life and that 

raises the question “Where can it be displayed”? 

Please pass any ideas on to Tom Musbach, 

Chairman of the House & Grounds Committee.  

 

The live size picture (painted by Konnie Knoblauch 

from a post card many years ago) of Fr. Kolping 

shaking the hand of a journeyman has found a 

home in our facility.  I am told that it will be 

displayed in the utility room along with hand 

carved statue of Fr. Kolping, the St. Joseph statue 

and the statue of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 

 I am preparing my truck so I can haul it from 

Detroit when all the arrangements are finalized. I 

could use some moving blankets to wrap the 

picture in before covering it with a tarpaulin. Give 

me a call if you can loan me one or more. 
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Fr. David Hiller Fund 
Some of you received the March Bulletin but many of us 

did not, therefore I am running the donor list again that 

appeared in the March Bulletin.   We regret that the 

bulletin did not get to you but it was out of the editor’s 

control.  Bill Adelmann delivered them to the Post 

Office.   Thaw following list didn’t get published in the 

April Bulletin.  Numerous calls have prompted me to 

submit this list again.    

We extend our condolences to the families who lost a 

loved one during the past months and who during this 

difficult time thought of this fund as a worthy recipient 

of memorials.  Our sincerest thanks to everyone who 

made a memorial donation or other contribution to this 

fund.   We also thank the Sub groups for donating any 

bar tips to this fund. 

Lois Kemper Memorial 

Ted & Mary Tegenkamp  Doris & Werner Wilke 

Barb & Bob Bauer  Helene Strand 

Marjorie & Heinz Meyer rose Cathy & Mike Barkers 

Marcella & Erwin Kohl morgen Christa Folding 

Angela & Rudy Pohlabeln Bev & Vince Meyer 

Clara & George Ostendorf Bernice Loesing 

Phyllis & Bill Lunnemann John Krallman 

 

Irmgard Redder Memorial 

Mary Etta & Eric Schulte Otger Kappen 

Clara & George Ostendorf Joan Rehling 

Walburga & Ferd Kappen Dolly Fleischer 

Mary & Ted Tegenkamp  Bev & Wnce Meyer 

Manfred & Regina Schnetzer Hubert Mohs 

Mary Ellen & Paul Moeller Sylvia & Dan Smith 

Nancy & Joe Rein  Richard Hemme 

Joan Schulte   Christel & Theo Leuker 

Ulla & Erich Meyer  Hedy Wenker 

Elisabeth & Clemens Ricke Gerhard Oevermeyer 

Anneliese & Werner Schulten Bernice Loesing 

Janet & Phillip Tripathy  Diane & Mark Menzer 

Darlene & Michael Hemme Mary Ann Catanzaro 

Hedy Freese   Gerry Kreutzjans 

 

Betty Stark Memorial 

Doris & Werner Wilke 

 

Jimmy Stukenburg Memorial 

Doris & Werner Wilke 

Donations & Bar Tips 

Stube Nacht   General Meeting 

Schlachtfest   Brew Club 

Shooting Club (Boehm Team) 

 

Ted Tegenkamp, FDHF Treasurer 

513-941-6439 

 

******************************************** 

 

 

 

 

Our last shooting night is May 20th at 8:00 p.m. 

 

Please come early to help set up the rooms and 

thanks to those who stay late to help put 

everything back. 

 

A signup sheet will be posted for working the gate 

at Schützenfest.  This is the responsibility of the 

Shooting Club to cover. 

 

April Scores 

High Practice:  Steven Abt (67) 

High Individual:  Anhofer (70) 

High Team:  Team Trautman (338) 

May Work Schedule 

Targets:  Team Lunnemann 

Food:  Team Dvjmryxrt 

Bar: Team Blum 

Tickets:  Team Lawson 

 

If you have any shooting Club questions, contact 

the president at: 

Mmoore8202@cinci.rr.com 

Mickey Moore 
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Many thanks 
Thanks to Paul Ahrnsen and Russ Hessler for arriving 

at short notice to help us clean up the landscaping 

in front of the Kolping Center on Saturday, April 

23rd.  Thanks also to Trey Seibel and his crew of 

Mason Seibel, Matt Courter, Bethany Clenny, 

Brenden Watt and Darlene Emerson for coming the 

next day to put down the mulch.  For many years, 

this task was taken care of by Charlie Zix and his 

crew from the Tuesday Workers but Charlie is not 

doing it anymore, something about his being 96 

years old in September.  Excuses, excuses!  

Seriously, though, thanks Charlie for all the years 

you took on the job.  We hope that what this year’s 

crew did meets with your approval. 

Additional thanks to Linda and John Knizner and 

their “supervisors”, Gert and Gus Schroeder, as well 

as the rest of the crew who prepared the delicious 

Schnitzel dinner for the Awards Banquet.  Every 

speck of the leftovers was happily consumed by the 

Tuesday Workers.  The only complaint heard was 

that there were no Whisky Sours left over.  

Mike and Nancy Pelzel 

*************************** 

Deaths 
• Jim Ahlrichs, passed away on May 1st, our 

sympathy to  all Jim’s relatives as his wife 

passed away about a month ago & they had 

no children 

• Ed Geiser passed away on April 7th at 95 

years old, we would like to extend our 

sympathy to his children, Mary, Theresa, 

Fran, & Ed 

• Alvin Hauser passed away on April 12, our 

sympathy to his wife, Pat and children, 

Mary, Beth and Alice. 

• Our sympathy to Beth Hoffman whose 

mother. Joan Krekeler, passed away this 

week  

May their soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace. 

Join the Seniors for a day at 

Belterra Park  

 Wednesday, June 29, 2016 
9:15 a.m.  Leave the Kolping Center, 

10235 Mill Rd., and Cin. O.  45231 

10:00 a.m.  Arrive at Belterra Park 

3:00 p.m.  Leave Belterra Park 

3:45 p.m.  Approximate arrival back to 

the Kolping Center  

Cost:  $25.00 per person 

You will receive $10.00 in Bonus Rewards 

and a free lunch. 

Send you check for $25.00 WITH YOUR Name, 

Address with state and zip, and Date of Birth, if 

you have email please include your Email address. 

Please include your player’s card number if you 

have one. 

Payment due before June 15th, Send to Doris 

Wilke, 5180 Deeridge Lane, Cin., Ohio  45247 

 For more info call: Doris, 513-521-5019 

 

New Chairperson(s) Needed for Father's 

Day/Anniversary Mass 

Dianne and Harry Schwietering will be chairing the 

Father's Day/Anniversary Mass for the last time this year. 

Since they are now "Snow Birds" and are staying in 

Florida longer, it has become more difficult to chair this 

event. This is a wonderful Kolping function that honors 

our members' wedding anniversaries and all of the 

fathers in our community, as well as giving us the 

opportunity to pray together. If you are interested in 

chairing this event, please contact Mike Seibel, 

Chairperson of the Events Committee, at 513-256-8213 

or mfseibel@gmail.com. Thank you, Harry and Dianne, 

for all of your hard work for the last 12 years, and for 

making this such a lovely time for all involved. Dianne 

and Harry will be more than happy to help with the 

transition. 


